# Highlands Latin School Tuesday, September 24, 2013

#### **UPCOMING EVENTS:**

## House Meetings TOMORROW, September 25th

- The first house meetings for all four houses will be held tomorrow at the CHBC Campus from 4:10-4:50PM.
- <u>CHBC Upper School students attending the meetings will have supervised</u> study hall after school until meetings begin at approximately 4:10PM.
- Next month, the house meetings will be at the SM campus.

## **Upper School Parent-Teacher Nights**

- CHBC 7th-8th grade parents Tuesday, October 1, 5-7PM
- CHBC 9th-12th grade parents Thursday, October 3, 4:30-7:30PM
- SM 7<sup>th</sup>-8<sup>th</sup> grade parents Thursday, October 3, 5-7:30PM at Spring Meadows

#### Annual Hayride and Picnic at the Lowe Farm

Saturday, October 12<sup>th</sup>, from noon to 5PM is the annual HLS hayride and picnic at the Lowe Farm. This is an excellent opportunity to spend the day with other HLS families and enjoy nature walks, hayrides, and delicious food. We will be sending an email with details next week.

### **EXTRA-CURRICULAR ACTIVITIES:**

### CHBC After School Tutoring for 7th-12th graders

- **Math-** Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and Thursdays, from 3:45-4:45PM. Students should come prepared with homework and questions.
- Latin Thursdays from 3:45-4:45PM in room 217. Upper School students in all levels of Latin are welcome. Two Latin teachers and several experienced students are available to help explain grammar, decode translations, and bolster flagging spirits. Students can get help preparing for quizzes and tests or just have a structured study time with assistance available.

## SM After School Tutoring for 7th-8th graders (St. David Cottage)

- **Math and Latin** Tuesdays, from 3:45-4:45PM. Students should come prepared with homework and questions. They may also receive help preparing for quizzes and tests.
- **Greek-** Thursdays from 3:45-4:45PM.

### **HLS Yearbook Meeting**

Upper School students interested in working on the yearbook are invited to stay after school this Thursday, September 19<sup>th</sup> in room 215. If you have questions about yearbook, please contact Ms. Bowen at <a href="mailto:jbowen@thelatinschool.org">jbowen@thelatinschool.org</a>.

#### **ATTENTION PARENTS:**

### **School Pictures**

- Make-Ups If your child was absent for school pictures, please contact Nick Bonura to arrange a time to have your child's picture taken at his studio. Nick's number is (502) 568-2277.
- School picture ordering information will be sent home towards the end of October.

#### **Campus Safety**

- Both campuses have had fire drills. The students all followed directions well, evacuated the buildings in an orderly manner, and proceeded to the designated safe areas.
- This week we will have our first lockdown practice which is when students move to safe areas within the classrooms.

### Yearbooks on Sale

2013-2014 Yearbooks are still available at both Crescent Hill and Spring Meadows campuses. Yearbooks are \$20 each. Cash or check is accepted; checks should be payable to Highlands Latin School. Students will be able to purchase yearbooks after school in Ms. Bowen's office in Room 211 (Crescent Hill) or at the main desk at Spring Meadows.

## Fall 2013 Highlands Journal: Awards and Honors

Any awards or honors your child has received in the past few months can be sent to jbowen@thelatinschool.org

### A New Baby!!!

Congratulations to Upper School teacher, Kyle Janke and his wife, Vanessa on the birth of their first child, Henry Kyle who was born last Friday, September 20<sup>th</sup>.